BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday, 20 July 2011 at 7.30 pm
Present


Chairman



Ward

*



K Burgess (IND) 


Burtonwood West

Vice Chairman





A McCausland M.B.E. (IND)
Westbrook










Council Members

*



J Joyce (L)



Burtonwood East

*



Alex Abbey (L)


Burtonwood East





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



J Davidson (L)


Burtonwood East

*



J Higham (L)



Burtonwood West

*



T O’Neill (L)



Burtonwood West





T Cross (IND)


Callands





P Jackson (IND)


Callands

*



B Long (LD)



Callands

*



Roger Harrison (L)


Callands 




(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



Bob Maclaren (C) 


Callands





(Co-opted 15/06/11)

*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 

*



D Earl (LD)



Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook

*



Alan Guthrie



Westbrook






(Co-opted 20/07/11)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


J Pickles – Clerk to the Parish Council 





S Krizanac – Local Resident  





A Guthrie – Local Resident





H Al-Taraboulsy – Warrington Guardian 







C19
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor T Cross, P Jackson and A McCausland.
C20
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C21
Westbrook Vacancy – Co-option       


The following nominations had been received and accepted:-


Stefan Krisanac


Alan Guthrie

The co-option voting procedure took place:-


Stefan Krisanac

Votes received
4 


Alan Guthrie


Votes received
8

And it was, Councillor Alan Guthrie was duly elected to the Council, he signed the declaration of acceptance, code of conduct and took his seat at the table       
C22
Community / Police Issues


It was noted that the Police were not in attendance at the meeting.  

Councillor O’Neill reported that he had met with the new inspector in charge of the parish area, Councillor O’Neill had been assured that the removal of one of the PCSO’s was a temporary measure and that this would soon be remedied.

C23
Minutes of the Meeting (15 June 2011)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 15 June be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C23.1
Matters Arising
Nil
C24    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (20 July 2011)

The Clerk and Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor K Burgess, Councillor B Long and  Councillor J Joyce. 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C24.1
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A McCausland, Councillor T Cross and Councillor P Jackson. 
C24.2
Code of Conduct - Declaration of Interest 
Nil
C24.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

St Philips Westbrook – Worship Group
Request grant of £500 for refurbishment of spiritual garden 

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the grant application be declined due to the garden not being for general community use
C24.4
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 

Kingswood Cover Caretaker



£  140.00

D Norris Half Yr Invoice Grounds Maintenance

£2680.00

WBC – Printing 





£    46.80

K Tindall repairs Kingswood Baby Change Unit

£    36.16

ICS Supplies – Kingswood




£  195.96

A Charlson – Repairs to Lights Kingswood

£    79.32

Carpe Diem Web site hosting



£  300.00

HMRC PAYE 1st quarter 




£1517.49

I Brown relief caretaker Pavilion



£    54.00

WLRT refund for non use of pitch



£  103.00

Clerks Expenses June / July 2011


£  160.30

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made 
C24.5
Monthly Accounts – June / July 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of June and July 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C24.6
Bank Reconciliation June 2011
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the bank reconciliation up to the end of June 2011 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted    
C24.7Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that the following repairs / renewals were needed:-

Front door mats had been replaced
Blinds in the hall had been repaired
Wall by entrance had been repaired
New socket guards had been fitted
New soap dispensers had been fitted 
Main Hall floor required attention

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that orders for the above repairs / renewals be placed

C24.8Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported that the locks on the outer doors had been changed.
C24.9Play Area – Pavilion
Nil
C24.10Play Area Collins Green 
The Clerk reported that the new installation start date had been stalled by the company due to inclement weather.
It was noted that the Clerk had attended several site meetings with the installers to discuss insufficient staff resources and non attendance at site.  
C24.11Play Area Inspections 
Nil
C24.12Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
 Nil
C24.13Pitches


Nil
C24.14Quotation(s) Received  

Groundwork Merseyside
Footpath Maintenance to pathways 28, 30, 33, 34 and 52

£1800 + Vat

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that an order for the works be placed 
C24.15Any Other Urgent Business  

Nil
C25    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (20 June 2011)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor D Earl and Councillor J HIgham 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C25.1
Apologies

No apologies for absence had received. 
C25.2
Declarations of Interest
Nil
C25.3
Documents Received

1 General Item of Correspondence 

1 Domestic Planning Application

4 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
0 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

1 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

0 WBC Development Control Agenda
0 WBC Cat D Listing
0 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C25.4
Proposed Planning Application by Next at Gemini Retail Park
Councillor T O’Neill reported on the consultation process in relation to this proposed application.

Councillor B Long reported on the lack of pedestrian crossings and Councillor J Joyce reported on the lack of a bus service from Burtonwood to the Gemini Centre and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the application be considered by the Development Manage Committee of the Borough Council

C26
Correspondence

1. Warrington CVS – Closure

2. Wigan Council – Wigan Central Area Action Plan Sustainability Appraisal

3. Clerks and Councils Direct

4. Anti Social Behaviour – Wrights Lane

5. Email – Paul Greenhaigh – Mobile / internet service provision – Burtonwood

6. Cheshire Community Action – Open Day

7. Warrington Partnership – Third Sector Assembly

8. The Clerk Magazine 

9. Email – Jade – Event Request

10. Email – Jamie – Burtonwood Bus Service

C26.1
Anti-Social Behaviour – Wrights Lane (Item No. 4 Refers)
The Clerk reported that she had been contacted be WAP Lawton and Sons Ltd who were currently maintaining the Omega site on behalf of the HCA. 
It was noted that during an inspection of the area, employees had come a cross several incidents of anti-social behaviour. It had been requested that the Parish Council supports the closing up of the lane to vehicles and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the request be supported

 C26.2 Burtonwood Communications (Item No. 5 Refers)

Councillor T O’Neill reported on a bid that was currently being put together

that would give West Cheshire a more high speed broad band.

Councillor O’Neill would further this matter and keep everybody informed about future developments. 

C27
Any Other Urgent Business
C27.1 Councillor A Abbey reported on the overgrown hedges / trees that lined Tan House Lane, it was noted that the overgrown bushes were causing a problem with residents entering their properties and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Clerks requests that the shrubbery be pruned  

C27.2 Councillor J Higham reported that youths had been vandalising the safety surfacing on the Pavilion play area and it was 


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk orders remedial works to be completed and to gain information as to whether the CCTV currently in use in another part of the Parish Area can be removed and resited at the Pavilion play area

C27.3 Councillor B Long reported that he had nearly been run over by an electric scooter while out walking in Sankey Valley Park.

C27.4 Councillor K Burgess reported on the lack of pre school provision in Burtonwood. It was noted that Councillor Burgess had arranged a meeting for September with the Borough Council to discuss the way forward.

C28
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C28.1 Staff Issues

The Chairman reported on a further meeting held that he had attended with the Deputy Chairman, Councillor A McCausland and the Clerk to further discuss the caretaking duties at the Kingswood Centre on 18 July  2011 and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the report be noted 
 The meeting closed at 8.45 pm
Signed as a true record……..…………….


                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess (Chairman)
         21 September 2011
8
7

